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Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Brent Broadhead, Mike Smith, Vaughn Rasband, and Darrel Nish.
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Arlene Buehler -Excused, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen. 
Public: Blake Howell, Bob Kowallis, Lindsay Foster, Mike Bronson, Morgan Murdock.
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Brent Broadhead
Opening Prayer: Mike Smith
Meeting Minutes for January 2019: Darrel Nish makes a motion to accept the minutes for January 2019, Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Financials for January 2019:  Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the Financials for January 2019, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous and the Financials are approved.
Public Comment: None
Discussion and Possible Approval of Proposed Street Name for a Proposed Summit Creek Subdivision Located 3566 West 3000 South – Brian Preece states the county has a policy to limit street names that are similar and Mr. Howell has proposed a street name that the county doesn’t like and because Charleston doesn’t have a policy Mr. Howell has brought it before the council for their approval or disapproval. Blake Howell states that through his research that there isn’t really any of the streets with similar name close to this area and he doesn’t see a problem with the proposed street name. He feels like the county is being a little too critical or cautious in the situation. Brent asked how important is it to use this proposed street name, Mr. Howell states that this is just a name that his wife was partial to when they did the research and name proposals this one is just the one that stuck with them. Vaughn Rasband states he doesn’t feel like the council should be able to dictate what they name their street as long as it meets the county requirements etc. After a short discussion Darrel Nish makes a motion to approve the proposed street name. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
          Aye
                  Nay                   Absent       

Council Member - Brent Broadhead
           X





Council Member - Vaughn Rasband
           X




Council Member - Darrel Nish 
           X



Council Member - Mike Smith 
           X





Mayor - Brenda Kozlowski   

           X

Motion carries and the street name is approved by the town council.

Soldier Hollow Charter School Safety Signs Update- Mayor Kozlowski states that she has met with the school and the town attorney and she was notified today that the two attorneys came to an agreement and the school’s attorney is writing up the contract that the two attorney’s agreed upon. After discussion as to how the signs would get installed with the frozen ground and the obstacles with putting the signs this time of year. Brent makes a motion to give the Mayor permission to sign the contract when it comes back from the attorney’s allowing the signs to move forward. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The motion carries.
Discussion on Possible Road Funding through CIB Grant Application- Brian Preece explains to the council that and oil or mineral royalties the come from state land goes into a fund. This fund is used to provide low interest loans and grant for small rural communities to help with capital improvements needed. Mayor Kozlowski states that with the help of Marc Edminster we have submitted an application for 100% grant money but this probably won’t happen but it is worth trying. Marc Edminster feels like we will probably get some grant money and the rest in a loan with 2.5% interest. Mayor Kozlowski explains that we will need to vote and approve the local building authority which we are planning on the council being that authority. Even with this funding we are going to have to raise the taxes as bad as we hate to there is really no way around it. There is discussion on some sort of way to make sure that if there is new construction that takes place on these newly repaired roads that we have a way to ensure that any damage that is done to the road will be repaired by the owner of the construction project. Mayor Kozlowski states we need to keep this in mind and work on that and also include or plan on doing this town wide not just for Winterton road. There is some discussion as to how much the town will raise the tax and Brian Preece states they will help us determine the amount we will raise the property taxes. Brian Preece reminds the Mayor of the truth in taxation hearing and we need to make sure we follow the procedures because it is a complicated process. Darrel Nish states that in the conversations with the homeowners association, he would like to have a cost if one or more of the land owners make a substantial donation what would the cost be to have the street name one of their choosing. The council decides 75 thousand is the number to offer and the owner could counter offer or state what he is willing to do and the town could go from there but they felt like that was a good beginning point.
Financial Institution and Possible Change Discussion - Mike Smith states that we had an error that was discovered in our bank account and originally we thought it had originated through our financial institution and after some research it was not generated by our bank but by another bank and went through two other banks as well and was never corrected or caught. After finding out what had actually happened it is determined that changing financial institutions would not be beneficial at this time. Mayor Kozlowski explains exactly what happened in detail. It is then agreed that keeping the current financial institution was the best thing at this time by the town council.
Staff Reports: Brian Preece reports that the preliminary application for the Howell subdivision was approved by the Planning Commission. Also he states that the Planning Commission only had a few members attending the meeting and he thought they felt like they wanted to take a month to think about it and come back with their ideas next month when there would be more in attendance. Brian Preece also states he has had someone bring up John Christensen’s place and it is on the G2 zone and the new owner wants to come in and do a remodel or tear down the home and build a new one but the zoning doesn’t allow it. Brian suggested to him that the town may be willing to approve the re-zoning of his property. Brian Preece just wanted to give the council a heads up that this may be coming in the near future. Darrel Nish – nothing to report. Vaughn Rasband just wants to ask that the Planning Commission to move forward with the task the council has asked them to do. He states that the Strong’s idea or request to subdivide it to obtain a loan, he doesn’t feel like they should be allowed to do that. He has also had land owner contact him and state he didn’t want to allow it either. After some discussion the Mayor states that the Strong’s have moved the trailer off the property and are abiding to all of the requests from the council up to this point. Mike Smith reports that he and Arlene has worked on the CIB application. Mayor Kozlowski states that the past two weeks has really been a real asset between the loss of his brother and the storms and truck repairs he has been a busy man and she really appreciates his hard work. Dave Hendricksen- Reports he finished putting on the cylinder on the truck and it was working fine. Mayor Kozlowski – reports we had an audit and it went 10 times better than the last year’s audit and when she gets the final report she will bring it to the board. Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to adjourn. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

